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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 30th 2012

Attending – Linda Purnell, Jill Lee, Eric Lee, Fred Lee, Michael Scott, David Scott, Derek Whiting,  Mike and Lovaine Irving.

Apologies –  Alan Weighell, Ingrid Burrows.
The Minutes of the previous meeting having been taken as read – Matters Arising 

The Library Bed – Fred Lee having followed up on this reported that the Newcastle BS management are now ready to go ahead with the sponsorship at £200 p.a. Jill to send an invoice to the NBS area manager. The sponsorship signs will be provided by the NBS. The bed will require more compost – the shrubs to be assessed – plant bulbs in the autumn. Some bedding plants to give colour. Assess Thursday A.M.

The Mill Wheel Site – It was thought that ground cover plants could be used e.g.sedums etc. Astroturf was also suggested – Also perennials following clearance of the site. Eric is to see Mrs Skip to ascertain what amount she is willing to sponsor. Also the Stokesley Society could be approached as the mill wheel was originally their project. Linda to see the Town Clerk regarding a possible grant from the PC. Also Fred to approach Jewsons regarding stone or gravel etc.

The Coffee Morning Friday 17th August – More tombola prizes are still required – Ingrid Burrows will run this. Jill will run the cake stall also Jill will provide all the tea, coffee, milk, biscuits, squash etc. It is hoped that Norma, Jill, Trish, Joyce, Helen, Linda will bake. Helpers are to arrive by 8.45 a.m.

Ziggurat – Jill to contact George regarding the plaque in Wilf’s memory and also the solar panels. Discuss what plants should be used in the centre for the winter planting. It was decided that Wilf’s plaque should be on the ziggurat itself, and a separate Jubilee commemorative plaque should be on the toilet wall.

Discussion followed regarding the summer and winter plantings – begonias, bedding dahlias, antirrhinums for summer – winter planting should be early. Dates for the removal of tubs for the fair are to be as follows:- Sunday 9th September move the tubs – if necessary move the tubs on West Green on Thursday 13th. Consult George regarding the movement of the ziggurat – This will need to be out of the way by the 15th or very early on the 16th September. The troughs will be removed and taken to Rainbow for replanting. Also will it be possible to reinstate the ziggurat on the afternoon of the 30th September? Tubs will be moved back on Sunday 30th September and emptied. 4th October – top up tubs – Replanting will take place on Saturday 6th October. Volunteers very welcome.
The Treasurer reported on the state of the finances and of monies still outstanding.

Strikes Roundabout  Linda will urge the Parish Council to contact Highways regarding overhanging trees which block the view of pedestrians wishing to cross the bypass from Meadowfield to Strikes.

Fred will approach Sam Turners regarding the cost of a  petrol strimmer.

The cleaning of the public seats will be on the spring agenda.

Regarding the stretch of riverbank between West End Bridge and the Churchyard – This was donated to the town by Mr. William Maurice (Tottie) Alderson as a memorial to those killed or missing in the Second World War. Further investigation is being made.

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON AUGUST 20th.

